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 PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE...BARBARA FRY 

“When one door of happiness closes, another opens, but often we look  

so long at the closed door that we do not see the one that has been opened for us.”                                   

-Helen Keller 

 

     My goodness it has been a busy few months.  From excitement to be having our Mid-

Year Meeting in St. Augustine at the Florida School for the Deaf and the Blind to the very great 

disappointment when Hurricane Matthew decided to visit us at the same time.  The school took a lot 

of damage, lost a lot of the beautiful trees and many of the buildings on campus needed extensive 

reconstruction after they were able to get the water cleaned up.  Last report was they are making a lot 

of progress in the clean- up process.  Please continue to keep the school and the wonderful staff and 

students in your thoughts and prayers.   

Sigma Phi Chapter had their annual “Blast” on October 22
nd

 and what a blast we had.  At the 

end of October Verna Cornell, Sue Ceriale and I were able to have lunch with Sara Meadows before 

she moved to Texas.  One good thing about Sara moving was she already is in an ESA chapter where 

she lives with her daughter and her daughter-in-love.  As soon as we get an address we will list it for 

you so you can keep in touch. 

Well, the beginning of November found Sue & me along with 10 other members from the 

state of Florida headed to SERC in the very beautiful state of Virginia.  It was a great conference and 

the setting was lovely.  Very different from the flat lands of Florida!  They had a raffle of jewelry and 

the Michael Kors Purse (congratulations to our own Betty Sanders).  There was also the wreath(s) 

that were auctioned off.  I really believe that Florida had the most beautiful one and we had a number 

of gift cards to go along with it.  Thank you to everyone who had a part in this project – like a lot of 

things we do it takes a group effort to make it all work.   

 Want to say how happy everyone was when Pinky Barbour became the 2
nd

 Vice-President of 

SERC.  I am sure looking forward to be going on this journey with her as I know we all are.  

Congratulations Pinky we are proud of you and thank you for being willing to “move-up” in SERC.   

 Hope and pray you had a peaceful and loving Thanksgiving.  May your Christmas be just as 

good for you and your family.  I find that as the kids get older there are changes in their lives that 

impact us here not always the way I like it to be though.  My son is working out of the country and 

my daughter-in-love and grandson will be going to be with him for Christmas.  I will have Christmas 

breakfast with my daughter and then to church, so all in all a quiet Christmas.  It will be a time to 

reflect on the meaning of this very special holiday and to give thanks for all that is in my life and that 

starts with my beautiful ESA and especially my Florida ESA sisters and brothers.   

 There are Christmas Parties coming up, a state board meeting, Mardi Gras in Clermont with 

Beta Theta, Olde Bags & Baskets in Cocoa Beach with Nu Alpha and our Leadership Gathering in 

March in Orlando with Theta Tau.  Wow, busy but as they say “idle hands are the devil’s workshop” 

so we don’t want to give him a chance to get a hold of us.   

 Please remember that thru all of this we need to keep membership at the top of the list.  

Florida is a busy and active state but we still need to grow, I sure do not want to wake up one day and 

find there is no ESA any longer due to lack of members.  Won’t you work with me and continue to 

introduce ESA to as many as you can, it won’t bring everyone in but working together we can keep 

ESA alive!!   

 My love and prayers to you during these holidays and prayers for peace for you all,    

Barbara  

  

Looking for Bids for Lamp Editor!!! See Lamp Editor article. 
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1ST VICE PRESIDENT /PRESIDENT ELECT -- 

TRUDIE MYERS 
Can you believe 2016 is over?  I hope each and 

every one of you had a Happy Thanksgiving, Merry 

Christmas, and a wonderful Holiday Season. 

I am hoping that each chapter will have at least 

one new member this year.  I have seen little activity 

across Florida as I read the reports from IC.  My prizes 

are still in effect. 

I am beginning to fill my Appointed Board for 

next year.  I would like to see at least one member from 

each chapter either on the Elected or Appointed Board.  

This will give us a comprehensive vehicle of 

communication for our upcoming sorority year.  Please 

get back to me with your choice for an appointment, as 

well as forms filled out for the interest in the Elected 

Board.  These I must have by February 15
th
. 

Energize your chapter with the Love of ESA. 

     Trudie  

 

2ND VICE PRESIDENT –  

ALISHA HULSLANDER  
Happy Thanksgiving, Merry Christmas, Happy 

Hanukah, and HAPPY NEW YEAR to you all!  How 

exciting it is to be the holiday time!  Just brings warmth 

and happiness to my family and me each year!  

I am excited to say that I got another meeting 

bid form!  I have heard a lot of rumors about people 

wanting to bid for meetings but I haven’t received any 

forms. L  If you all are wanting to big and have 

questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact 

me anytime.  Email- alisha297@gmail.com  or by cell- 

727-678-8959. 

You can find the meeting bid forms in the 

yearbook.  

This is what we have for the upcoming year! 

Convention 2017- Alpha Gamma @ the Plantation Inn- 

Crystal River 

Leadership 2017- Theta Tau –March 4, 2017 @the Hyatt 

Place Orlando  

Leadership 2018- Rho Chi- with meeting info to come 

 We are still in need of everything else! 

Mid-Year- 2017 

Convention-2018 

Mid-year- 2018 

Convention- 2019 

Leadership-2019 

Mid-year-2019  

 Please do not hesitate to contact me with any 

questions or concerns you may have, I am here to help. 

I wish you all very happy and safe holidays and 

can’t wait to see you all soon!                  Alisha 
 

 

TREASURER – LAUREL LICHTENBERGER 
I would like to wish everyone in the Florida 

State Council a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year!  See you at the Board meeting on January 21
st
! 

Please remember to let me know of any address 

changes or changes in membership.  If you pledge a new 

member, please send me their information and $20.00 

per jewel pin, pledge, transfer or reinstated member who 

joins between June 1 and December 31 of the current 

year, or $10.00 for a pledge, transfer or reinstated 

member who joins between January 1 and May 31 of the 

current year.  Make your checks payable to:   Florida 

State Council, ESA Int’l and send to me at 3609 S. 

Banana River Blvd., C308; Cocoa Beach, FL 32931. 

 Just a reminder that Chapters are encouraged to 

contribute $10 to SERC beginning January 1
st
.  Dues are 

to be sent to the SERC Treasurer Terri Sayre, 2200 

Ormond Blvd., Destrehan, LA  70047.  I’ve asked the 

Webmaster to put the donation form on our Florida 

website!  ……Laurel 

 
RECORDING SECRETARY –  

SHERRY CAVARETTA 
I cannot believe 2016 is behind us already!!  I 

hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas and will have 

a very healthy, prosperous New Year.  The year 2017 is 

going to be the best ESA year ever.   

I know we are going to grow in membership and 

I am looking forward to this coming year of recruiting 5 

new members.   That is my pledge.  How about you?  
         Sherry 

 

PHILANTHROPIC DIRECTOR – MARY SOSA 
What a wonderful time of the year!  The lights, 

the cookies, the holiday cheer.  As we begin a new year 

full of possibilities we are blessed by the shining light of 

our ESA families.   

The reports that I received in September show 

all of the good works that our Florida state chapters are 

doing.  If I can help in any way don’t ever hesitate to 

call, text or email me 813-205-2297 or 

marysosa33525@aol.com.  

Please hold on to all of your “panties” we will 

collect them at the Leadership meeting to send to the 

FSDB.   

Hope everyone has a safe and wonderful new 

year!       Mary 

 

 

New Lamp Editor Bids needed.  See 

Lamp Editor Article. 
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DISASTER FUND CHAIRMAN – KAYLA ANDUX 
This is to let you know the status change for Lin 

King is now at MAL.  Kayla Andux has agreed to take 

over the Disaster Fund Chair.  Thank you Kayla for 

being willing to serve in this position.  

 Any donations/reports please send to:   

Kayla at: 

14541 Diplomat DR 

Tampa, FL 33613 

Andux04@gmail.com 
 

CHAPLAIN, Verna Cornell 

Florida Sister who has recently passed 

away: 
Ann Dupee longtime member of our Beta Theta 

Chapter in Clermont passed away on November 6, 2016.  

Ann was very active in the Clermont community - her 

father taught her the value of getting involved and told 

her there are three C’s “Church, Community and 

Chamber”. Ann was the Florida State Council “Woman 

of the Year” in 1981-82. 

When asked how she was feeling, she would 

smile and say, “Every day is a gift”.   

Ann Dupee a “bright light” who will be missed. 

As this special Season is near, may all my 

Sisters and their Families have a Safe and Blessed 

Christmas and look forward to the challenge of a New 

Year. 

Please continue to e-mail your concerns to me at 

vcornell1@embarqmail.com.  Also would Love some 

“happy news” to pass on.  Verna 

ESA FOUNDATION STATE COUNSELOR – 

PAM MASOUD (SR.) & SARAH BYBEE (JR.) 

When most of us think of Foundation, we think 

“scholarship” and “endowment.”  The two are 

inextricably linked.  But there is a third component: 

membership.  Without it, endowments lag and 

scholarships go unfunded. 

Let’s start with membership.  Our goal is to have 

every active Florida chapter be a member of Foundation. 

First-time chapter membership is $25 and thereafter, 

$15.  “Are we there, yet?”  Not yet.  We have a number 

of chapters which we would like to welcome into the 

fold and several which have not sent in their dues.  The 

deadline is February 28, 2017. 

 Membership dues do not contribute directly to 

endowments but renewals remind us why we joined.  

Each scholarship is funded by an endowment which is 

supported by ESA members in their respective states.  

Currently there are 206 ESAF endowments.  In Florida 

there are at 10 endowments specific for Florida students. 

But there are 44 additional national endowments that are 

not restricted by state residence. 

 ESA FOUNDATION STATE COUNSELOR – 

PAM MASOUD (SR.) & SARAH BYBEE (JR.) 

(cont.) 

 Nine of the Florida endowments are healthy,  

meaning a scholarship will be offered for the 2017-2018 

academic year.  One, the Doris Morris Endowment, is 

not.  This year the Endowment Chairman sent an ESAF 

Endowment Statement.  It lists the restricted principal: 

$5,000 and the available balance: $1,287.86.  The next 

two lines are the most important.  The gain/loss on 

investment this year is -1.53% or -$105.34.  The three-

year rolling spending rate is 5.36% or $337.03.  It is my 

understanding that the three-year rolling rate must be a 

minimum of $500 but I have emailed Kathy Lloyd for 

clarification.  This means that for the academic year, 

2017-2018, the Doris Morris Endowment will not be 

funding a scholarship.  Can we fix this?  Sure we can.  If 

we all pitch in, a little here and a little there. 

Let’s make a successful membership drive and 

endowment funding a New Year’s resolution for 2017. 

       Pam (Sr.) and Sarah (Jr) 

 

OUTSTANDING YOUTH COORDINATOR, 

BARBARA FLOYD 
I hope that everyone had a wonderful 

Thanksgiving, a blessed Christmas and a Happy New 

Year.  Now as we welcome 2017, there are a few things 

that I should remind and encourage you to do.  

Remember:  Convention is coming soon and we would 

love to have entries for both the Middle School and High 

School categories.  The application forms are in your 

Yearbook and, of course, the deadline is the same as for 

the other awards.  Please encourage your youth to enter.  

There is not much in monetary rewards, but to be the 

Outstanding Youth in the state of Florida looks good on 

one’s resume and college application.   

Also, if you have a student who is interested in 

applying for the IC Outstanding Youth Awards, the 

criteria is different.  The application can be found online 

but the deadline is much earlier than out state deadline.  

The IC application must be received by MARCH 1, 

2017, and should be submitted by the State Youth 

Chairman.  That’s me!  Therefore, if you have a student 

interested, please fill out the application following all the 

necessary requirements and mail to me by FEBRUARY 

14.  That way, if we have more than one entry 

(Wonderful), I will have time to have them judged and 

mailed in to IC in time.  PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE, 

consider entering either or both of these youth awards.  

It could mean the world to a young girl or boy.  Thanks. 

      Barbara 
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HOPE FOR HEROES, JANICE DIETRICH 
WREATHS ACROSS AMERICA  

 Another wonderful, supportive year from 

Florida ESA chapters for our 2016 Wreaths Across 

America event.   

Fourteen chapters and a number of individuals 

sponsored 125 wreaths this year for a total contribution  

of $1,265 which were placed at Florida National 

Cemetery at Bushnell Saturday, December 17.  Thank 

you everyone for your continued participation.   

This year, WAA permitted volunteers to receive 

a wreath from the Wal-Mart van at the site and take it to 

a specific grave site in the same cemetery.  That was a 

real plus for our sisters who have loved ones there – 

gave more meaning.  I had one donor from the East 

Coast who was going to RV overnight at a local 

campground at Bushnell and attend the event with her 

husband and three small grandchildren.  They were 

taking one of the wreaths they sponsored to the site of a 

grandparent, a WWII veteran who is buried there.  This 

was truly…  

Remembering, Honoring and Teaching 
I recently found the information that follows on 

the ESA website.  It had a lot of interesting information 

about Hope of Heroes.      Janice 

HOPE FOR HEROES  -  DID YOU KNOW?  
ESA’s support for military personnel and 

their families began during World War II.  After the 

war, ESA chapters were often organized near military 

bases and among military families whose membership 

assisted them in keeping connected as they moved to 

new assignments around the world.  Much of ESA’s 

early international growth was a result of military 

members forming new chapters as they moved to new 

bases. 

Hope for Heroes is specifically directed at 

providing membership support for military 

personnel and their families.  The program recently 

evolved to include an annual ESA Hope for Heroes 

national event held each year in November, on or around 

Veteran’s Day.  This week of celebration includes 

recognizing veterans, sending greetings to local military 

personnel who are serving abroad, and organizing 

additional activities to supply locally known troops with 

goods and materials to share with service personnel who 

are far from home.   

Activities for ESA’s Hope for Heroes continue 

throughout the year.  Individual members and chapters 

often partner with other veterans’ organizations, military 

support groups, and military hospitals to provide a 

variety of materials for families, returning soldiers, and 

wounded warriors.  All of ESA's efforts are intended to 

assist in meeting the needs of the individual recipients, 

but also to lift their spirits and feel the gratitude  

that ESA members feel for their service. 

 HOPE FOR HEROES  -  DID YOU KNOW? 

(cont.) 
The types of services provided by ESA vary 

by chapter and by the specific services that military 

support groups request.  However, most often, ESA 

members send care packages to deployed troops, provide  

meals for homeless veterans, help families when they are 

away from their loved ones, stock base food banks, and 

much more. 

 

     "You guys really know how to 

support the troops... Your group is 

truly a blessing for all service 

members throughout the US. Have 

a wonderful day, keep up the good 

work and smile."  V/r 1SG Ben T 

 

      "You do so much for us, and 

your friendship has meant so much 

to me.  Without emails from you 

during my last deployment I 

probably would have gone crazy. 

 They gave me so much support and 

hope for the future... I definitely 

needed it.  Take care and God 

bless."  Ryan M 
http://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/service-projects/national-

service-projects/hope-for-heros 

 

LAMP EDITOR...SUE CERIALE  
Reminder:  Deadline for articles for the April 

issue is March 1
st
. 

Remember members have the choice of 

receiving The Florida Lamp by e-mail or postal mail.  

The choice may be changed at any time  by contacting 

the Lamp Editor, Sue Ceriale, by mail, phone (321-690-

2234) or e-mail (wceriale@cfl.rr.com) with your choice. 

It is time to consider who the next Lamp 

Editor will be.  The next term for the Lamp Editor will 

be from June 1, 2017 to May 31, 2019.  If you are 

interested in volunteering for this job, see page 39 of the 

State Yearbook for the information about bidding for 

The Lamp.  The duties of The Lamp Editor and 

Committee are described in the Bylaws, Article V, 

Section 2, Part E and Article IX, Section 2, Part F found 

in the State Yearbook.    Sue 

 

PARLIAMENTARIAN, ROBIN ALLRED  
Happy New Year to all!   

The only thing I have is to remind you that 

February 1st is the deadline for any proposed changes to 

the By-Laws or Standing Rules. 

Should you wish to submit any changes, please 

send me an email at robinallred@yahoo.com 

or snail mail - Robin Allred 313 Country Club Dr. 

Oldsmar, FL  34677. 

              May 2017 bring you many blessings.   Robin 

http://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/service-projects/national-service-projects/hope-for-heros
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SCRAPBOOK CHAIRMAN, ALISANN DEL 

FAVERO  
I am collecting pictures for President Barbara’s 

scrapbook for the 2016-2017 year.   Please send any 

pictures and mementos as soon as possible of your ESA 

events to: myshopper@cfl.rr.com.  Please include what 

the event is and who is in the picture.  A picture of all 

your chapter members would also be nice to include. 

Alisann 

LEADERSHIP 2017  
Leadership 2017 is just around the corner –  

MARCH 4, 2017. 

Theme: - ESA Wonder Women of Florida. 

Theta Tau would like to display a picture of 

all our Florida Wonder Women – please send a 

chapter picture – candid or formal doesn’t matter – 

to my e-mail address: 

Vcornell1@embarqmail.com. 

See you in Orlando – on March 4
th

 – more 

info to come!!!! 

Verna Cornell, Theta Tau 

 

 

PICTURES FROM SERC, GLEN ALLEN, 

VIRGINIA, NOVEMBER 4-5, 2016 
Barbara Fry ready for Flag 
Ceremony 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Florida Wreath for Wreath 
Auction. 

Florida Delegation at 
Mixer Party -  From 
Left to Right ς 
Seated:  Pam 
Masoud, Christine 
Bishop, Stephanie 
Cooper, Pinky 
Barbour, Sherry Day, 
IC President, and 

Robin Allred.  Standing: Sandra Edwards, Barbara Fry, Trudie 
Myers, Sue Ceriale, Sherry Cavaretta, Rhonda Coy, Betty 
Sanders. 
 

SERC Conference 2017       October 26-28, 2017       

Huntsville, Alabama 

 

2
nd

 Vice President Candidate Skit with Pinky Barbour, 
Christine Barbour and Stephanie Cooper. 

 
 
 
President Barbara in 
front of Registration 
Building at Wyndham 
Virginia Crossing Resort. 

 

 

 

SERC Installation.  
Pictured from left 
to right:  Mary 
Smith, 
Parliamentarian, 
Cheryl Sell, 
Corresponding 
Secretary, Pinky 
Barbour, 2

nd
 Vice 

President, Denise 
Holloway, President, Malinda Remington, 1

st
 Vice President, 

Laura Gnewuch, Recording Secretary, Terri Sayre, Treasurer, 
Lynda Edwards, Jr. Past President. 
 

Florida 
delegation at 
Installation.  
From Left to 
Right ς Robin 
Allred, Betty 
Sanders, 
Rhonda Coy, 
Sandra Edwards, 

Stephanie Cooper, Pinky Barbour, Barbara Fry, Christine 
Bishop, Sue Ceriale, Malinda Remington, 2016-2017 SERC 1

st
 

Vice President. 
 

2016-2017 

President 

Denise’s Theme 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Florida members who are serving 

on the 2016-2017 SERC board:  Pinky Barbour, 2
nd

 Vice 

President and member of SERC Long Range Conference 

Planning Committee, Sandra Edwards, Hope for Heroes 

Chairman and Rhonda Coy, Nominating Committee. 
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WREATHS ACROSS AMERICAN 

CEREMONY AT CAPE CANAVERAL 

NATIONAL CEMETERY, MIMS ON 

DECEMBER 17, 2017 
 The first Wreaths 
Across American ceremony at 
the Cape Canaveral National 
Cemetery was on December 
17th.  The cemetery 
conducted the first funeral on 

January 12, 2016.  At the ceremony it was announced 
that 1, 520 individuals have been interred.  There were 
enough wreaths for each grave.  It is estimated that 
there will be about 4,500 graves by the next Wreaths 
ceremony on December 16, 2017. 
 Thoughts from Barbara Fry:  From the moment 
we walked unto the 
grounds this morning I was 
completely moved seeing 
the headstones all in a row 
with the Wreaths waiting 
to be put on them.  I saw 
how proud many of our 
Veterans were when speaking to each other especially 

when the Flag was presented 
and the National Anthem was 
sung. My heart always swells 
with pride when these things 
happen.  What affected me 
most is when the Caisson came 
with the Wreaths for each 
branch of the service arrived.  I 
have a strong line of Navy in my 
family and I thought my Dad 
would be so proud if he could 
be here to see this.   

The Table 
Ceremony by ROTC 
Cadets moved me to 
tears as I remembered 
the POW'S and MIA'S 
many of whom I went to 
school with.  The motto 
"Remember - Honor - 
Teach" is so true and we must never forget what was 
done, what is being done and what will be done in the 
future so we may have the privilege of living in this 
wonderful country. 

I have a grateful heart and give thanks to all 
who share this with me.  It was so good to be with Sue 
Ceriale, Kay Patskoski. and Barbara Kalm for this very 
special day at the first Wreaths Across America at the 
brand new Cape Canaveral National Cemetery in Mims, 
Florida.  As long as I am able I will not miss another 
ceremony on this special day.  Date for next year is 
December 16th, 2017 I would love to see you there or 
hear that you attend a ceremony at another National 
Cemetery. 

Thoughts from Kay Patskoski:  I keep thinking of the 
elderly man sitting in his wheelchair all alone looking at a 
grave site 

Our 
placements 
of the 
wreaths of 
those 
military with 
the dates of 
burial..Yester
day.....12-16-
2016. 

The 
complete silence when asked for a moment of prayer for ALL 
those who have served and serving. 

The soloist who sang the National Anthem so 
beautifully, with the crowd silently joining in towards the 
end.   

Those with their caps, stating, Vietnam, Korea, USAF 
and the likes and those dressed in military attire dating back 
to the Revolutionary War. 

Our local POW placing his wreath for all the POW's. 
I could go on and on. 

We knew it was going to be beautiful to the eye and 
a site we will not forget, and now look forward to next year 
attending. 

To sum it all up (and I did hear this played in the 
distance as we were placing our wreaths) I'M PROUD TO BE 
AN AMERICAN And to have the honor to honor those who 
have made our country the free country it is and to keep it 
this way. 

Thoughts from Sue Ceriale:  I was impressed with the 
feeling of solitude and reverence, even with the large crowd. 

I felt honored to be able to place a wreath on a new 
grave that had the date December 14, 2106.  I also placed a 
wreath for Barbara (ground was very uneven) on a new grave 
with the date of December 9, 2016. 

I will not miss this event if I can at all help it.  It may 
be at another place but I will be sure to attend it I can.  I hope 
that everyone had the opportunity at least once. 

The surprise of seeing myself on the Channel 13 
news in the evening. 

 
 
 
 



Thoughts from Barbara Kalm:  If you want to give 
yourself a wonderful Christmas present, go to the Wreaths 
Across America ceremony of wreath laying to honor our 
fallen heroes. Alpha Nu, Epsilon Lambda, and our State 
Council of ESA were represented by Kay Patskoski, Barbara 
Kalm, Sue Ceriale, and Barbara Fry at the Cape Canaveral 
National Memorial Cemetery laying of the  wreaths. It was a 
beautiful sunny day. Warm in the sun but cool enough  with a 
littl e breeze.  

And ,yes, it was crowded. Opening the ceremony a 
mule drawn caisson carrying wreaths dedicated to each of 
the armed services and including the merchant Marines were 
individually placed with pomp and circumstances.  There 
were several guest speakers, all short and to the point. Then 
families were to place a wreath on their relatives grave, then 
the children and then every guest who wanted to could place 
a wreath as long as there were wreaths left to be placed. How 
beautiful and peaceful it looked and felt with a wreath on 
every marked. It is well worth the time and effort to 
participate in this honoring project. Plan to do that next 
December, 15.  

 





Chapter Chatter 
0 
 

  

ALPHA GAMMA, CRYSTAL SPRINGS 

Alpha Gamma has been busy since the last newsletter. 

We manned our donation booth for St. Jude’s at the 

Greek Festival.  This was a good service project for the 

kids at St. Jude’s.  We held a Garage Sale this fall for a 

Ways and Means Project.  Our chapter met at our 

Barbara Baker’s house for our November meeting and a 

Thanksgiving get-together.  What a lovely time we had. 

Pam Masoud, Sherry Cavaretta, and Trudie 

Myers attended SERC in Glen Allen, Virginia.  They 

went a day early in order 

to visit Williamsburg.  

The weather was perfect.  

The conference was held 

in a beautiful resort with 

the maple trees in full fall 

color. 
Pictured from Left 

to Right:  Sherry, Waiter at the 

Knight’s Tavern, Williamsburg, Pam and Trudie 

. 

Alpha Gamma hopes that everyone had a 

wonderful holiday season and look forward to what 

positives 2017 will bring. We hope to see all of you at 

The Plantation in Crystal River May19-21. 

 

ALPHA NU, MERRITT ISLAND 
Editor’s Note:  Alpha Nu’s October article 

arrived on time but was overlooked by the Editor.  My 

sincere apologies to Alpha Nu.  Their October article 

follows: 

Alpha Nu is getting into our fall routine. This 

summer we haven't been very busy with ESA activities. 

However, our children and especially grandchildren have 

kept us hopping. 

Kay was happily busy with her twin grandsons. 

She attended Jason's wedding reception in Raleigh, NC. 

Just very recently she attended the graduation ceremony 

at Southern Guide Dog training in Palmetto, FL for 

Tyler and his guide dog Shadow. They are partners for 

life. Ask Kay to show you a picture of her new 

granddog. 

Jean had company all summer. Her daughter, 

Donna was here from Bahrain. Now Donna is off to 

teach in Germany. Of course Jean saw Hayden and 

Emett often. Emett is now in his third year at UCF and 

working at a sushi restaurant. Hayden is off to 

Guatemala to work. Jean is still doing laundry and 

getting settled from all her visitors. 

You saw Barbara's report on her grandson 

Matthew and his surgery. He was hospitalized for 5 

days. He is home having a painful recovery. He hopes to 

return to Florida Southern and his swim team ASAP. 

Barbara's grandson, Earl Jr. is with the Marines in 

Bahrain flying F18's. Barbara hopes to see him here the 

end of October.  

Alice is so proud of her granddaughter, Tiani.  

Tiana has type 1 diabetes and is accomplishing 

everything. She has entered her first year as a med 

student at University of Cincinnati.  

Karen and Cara took Ezra to the Elks Summer 

Camp for special needs children. He spent a week there. 

That was the longest week of Karen's summer. 

Joyce asked us to give her thanks for all the 

prayers and cards you sent. She could not believe all the 

good wishes they received. Richard is home and under 

medical services. 

Now you see how our lives have been. We will 

now delve into all our projects.  See ya in St. Augustine.  

Alpha Nu has been plugging away since last 

summer. We have met and had some very good 

programs on My Life by the Water. We really didn't 

expect a hurricane to enter this theme, but we all did as 

we usually do and thank the Lord all survived and some 

of us are still cleaning up from it. 

 Kay and Barbara were extremely busy with 

early voting and working the polls, plus all the sessions 

they had to attend to prep for them. 

Barbara and Kay helped with unloading and 

placing of wreaths for the Wreaths Across America at 

the new national cemetery in Mims.  Patriotism is strong 

and showing in Alpha Nu. 

Our adopted student, Brandy, is a senior at 

Florida School for Deaf and Blind. We are pulling for 

her and wish her the best in this long struggle. 

We also send greetings to all of you and pray for 

a wonderful 2017. See you soon. 

 

ALPHA RHO, TAMPA 
Happy New Year to everyone from Alpha Rho.  

Hope you all had a very nice holiday season. 

We have been busy this fall raising money for 

SJCRH with our money collections at Sam's. We also 

held another painting party and did well at that.  

Recently we had a garage sale with our profits going to 

MS.  Now we are busy planning hosting the January Bay 

Area Council Meeting.   

 Congratulations to Denese McKinney who 

became a grandmother for the first time.  Jan Humphrey 

traveled to Europe and spent a "wonderful" holiday in 

Paris.  Susan Stotts, who recently reinstated, is looking 

forward to seeing her son, Bryan, a Lieutenant Colonel 



in the Marines, stationed in Okinawa, who will be home 

for several weeks. 

Pennee Bowen, who also recently reinstated, 

hosted our Christmas Party. It was a lovely party.  And 

speaking of reinstating, we have Kathy Thomas, back 

with us also.   

  We are looking forward to bringing our panties 

to Leadership this spring.  We have a lot of them.    

 

BETA BETA, PALM HARBOR 
The Beta Beta sisters have been so busy this fall.  

We are having fun making memories with our family 

and friends.  In October, we volunteered for the Hospice 

annual event – Hops for Hospice at the Bright house 

Field in Clearwater.  We served craft beer to local beer 

lovers.  Yes, we even got to taste some of the local 

brews.   

To support our local food pantry, Dunedin 

Cares, Inc., we scheduled a fun scavenger hunt in 

Delightful Dunedin.  Our participants had fun finding 

over 50 unique items.  We raised $420 and 330 pounds 

of food. 

In November, we had a large group playing 

Dubs Bridge, a really fun card game.  In the middle of 

November, some of the sisters volunteered at the Give 

Kids the World in the food pantry.  Give Kids the World 

in a non-profit organization that provides an experience 

for children with life threatening illnesses.   

In December, we volunteered for Hospice by 

working the Lights over Lake Park.  The entire 

neighborhood decorates for the holiday season and we 

collected donations.  It was so much fun supporting this 

great organization and enjoying the holiday season.  We 

also had our annual holiday party and secret sister gift 

exchange.   

 Beta Beta is so excited to announce a new 

member - Brianna Daugherty.  Brianna has jumped in 

with both feet.  We are looking forward to developing 

and growing together.  

More good news - one of our newest sisters has 

received her Jewel Pin - Kathie Allen.  We are so proud 

of her as she has been working hard to learn the ways 

and traditions of ESA.  

We hope to see everyone at Leadership in 

March! 

 

BETA PHI, OCALA 
Happy Holidays, everyone.   

We in Beta Phi have been busy as we are sure 

everyone is at this time of the year.  Not only have we 

had our meetings, but we have been involved with 

helping the community.  In November, we were invited 

to assist the Hog Valley ladies with their annual 

Thanksgiving Dinner for local families.  This event is 

held the Wednesday the week before Thanksgiving.  Six 

of our members were privileged to serve a traditional 

Thanksgiving meal to approximately 130 thankful folks 

who came out.  The meal is free to all and donations are 

accepted.  We adopted a family for Thanksgiving giving 

them $100 toward their expenses.   

Recently, some of our members visited Mary 

Sosa (we miss her) in Dade City and had a wonderful 

time shopping, visiting and having lunch.   

Next on our agenda is our Christmas Party at 

Barbara Floyd’s and then on to Hog Valley once again.  

This time for the children’s Christmas Party.  We so 

much enjoy seeing the children picking out presents for 

someone in their families for only one penny.  Then the 

fun part.  Letting them select the wrapping paper and 
watching their eyes light up when they hold in their 
hands the presents they have chosen.  Usually, there are 

crafts as well which we have assisted with and then 

lunch.  A wonderful, blessed time, especially for us.  

Again, we have chosen a Christmas family and donated 

$100 for gifts, expenses, etc.   

We are so very blessed and happy to be able to 

contribute in some small way to our community and 

others.  Stay safe everyone and hope to see you all at 

Leadership. 
 

BETA THETA, CLERMONT 
The Beta Theta Chapter is deeply saddened by 

the loss of our beloved sister, Eleanor Ann Dupee, who 

died peacefully at South Lake Hospital, Clermont, on 

November 6, at the age of 82.  Born in Kearney, NE, 

Ann grew up in Washington State.  Her college major 

was journalism, and she worked in the Los Angeles 

broadcasting market before taking a position as public 

relations point person for the Ice Capades, traveling 

extensively throughout the country generating advance 

publicity for the popular ice-skating show.  She and her 

husband, George a former advertising executive with the 

Wall Street Journal, moved to Clermont in 1967, and 

purchased the South Lake Press.  In 1987, after George’s 

death, Ann continued on as editor and publisher for 

another 25 years.  As an active member of her 

community, Ann served as the chair of the South Lake 

Chamber of Commerce, and several terms on the City 

Council.  She was involved in many civic and service 

organizations, including the Clermont Woman’s Club, 

Kiwanis Club of South Lake, Lake County Sports and 

Tourism Committee, and Florida Regional Planning 

Council, to name just a few.  One of her favorite charity 

events was the Head Start Christmas party for children, 

and she was actively gathering gifts before her death.  

She served on several boards, including the Cooper 

Memorial Library Association Board, and the Florida 

Lakes Symphony Board, as well as a faithful member of 

St. Matthias Episcopal Church. Known as the “Matriarch 

of Clermont,” she was a community activist, who 

believed the area deserved the very best in amenities, 

and quality of life, so she worked tirelessly to help 



facilitate the many benefits enjoyed by residents and 

visitors.  She participated in many different projects, 

such as the expansion of South Lake Hospital, the 

National Training Center where Olympians train, the 

purchase of land for the library, as well as the South 

Lake campus additions of Lake-Sumter State College 

and the University of Central Florida. She won countless 

awards, and was inducted into four Halls of Fame.  

Along the way, she invested in the lives of others as a 

mentor, for she truly wanted everyone to succeed.  Ann 

joined ESA in 1979, pledged to Beta Theta by Toni Bell, 

and she deeply loved serving the community through the 

many projects and fundraisers, such as the annual 

*Mardi Gras-themed event 

sponsored by her chapter.  

Known for her signature 

“bling,” Ann loved 

wearing festive flowers and 

cute hats for all occasions, 

along with colorful nail 

polish and jewelry. She 

also loved animals, and is 

pictured here with her 

beloved dog, Samson.  

What a beautiful gift Ann 

was to us all, and to 

Clermont, the city she 

loved with all her heart, for 

this very special lady had the heart of a lion.  In the 

pages of the South Lake Press, she captured the narrative 

of our lives, and, for many of us, those articles are 

treasured keepsakes, pressed into the pages of our 

scrapbooks, and carried within our hearts.  She was an 

encourager, a teacher, a mentor, a sister, and a true 

friend in every sense of the word.  

We are also saddened by the loss of Bud 

Meadows, husband of our sister Betty. Bud was a much-

loved brother and friend.  As we continue on without our 

dear sister, Ann, and brother, Bud, we appreciate how 

much they meant to us, and were such a special part of 

our lives – they will never be forgotten, for their 

memory is very dear to our hearts.  

*Save the date for the next annual Mardi Gras-

themed fundraiser which will be held on February 18, 

2017 at the Clermont Arts & Recreation Center. 
  

EPSILON LAMBDA, COCOA BEACH 
2016 was a rather sad year for us as we lost two 

of our husband’s – Dave Meadows and Moyce 

Woodard, so we are hopeful that 2017 will be happier 

and healthier!  We held our annual fall garage sale on 

Oct. 1
st
 and did very well.  Sue Ceriale traveled with 

Barbara Fry to SERC in November, and they had a 

wonderful time!  We gathered to celebrate Christmas on 

Dec. 10
th
 at the home of Laurel Lichtenberger.  A great 

time was had by all! 

Epsilon Lambda will again be hosting President 

Barbara’s State Board meeting in Cocoa Beach on 

January 21
st
 at the Rock Pointe Clubhouse in Cocoa 

Beach.  All are welcome!  Contact Laurel or Sue for 

details. 

 Sara Meadows has moved to be with her family 

in Texas and would love to hear from Florida Sisters.  

Her address is 2106 Teal Bay Bend Lane; League City, 

TX 77573. 

 We hope everyone had a Merry Christmas and 

wish a Happy New Year to all!   

 

GAMMA RHO, FORT MYERS 
 Gamma Rho has had a rough 2016! What with 

losing two members to death (in March and July) we 

have had to deal with the loss and move on. Vice-

President Jan Waggoner has bravely stepped into the 

presidency and is doing a good job in holding us steady. 

Every member has had to wear more than one hat, but 

we forge on bravely.  

This fall we have begun making dolls for 

Golisano Children’s Hospital. Instead of our usual 

luncheon out we met at Charlotte’s and ordered in pizza 

and had fun clipping and stuffing the dolls which are 

used to show the patients about their treatment. We 

finished nine dolls that day and since then Donna and 

Marti have cut and sewn another nine.  

We were sorry there was no mid-year, due to the 

storm, but we have collected two suitcases of underwear 

and more shoes to send to FL School for Deaf/Blind, 

which we plan to take to l-Leadership.  

We are continuing to support the Citigate 

church’s service to the homeless by bringing laundry 

supplies to each meeting, also small personal items. 

Betty works one day a week in their laundry.  

Our Dodie has had to drop out for a while 

because of health problems, but even so we are looking 

forward to our annual Christmas luncheon and secret 

sister party on the 20
th
.  

We wish all our sisters a Merry Christmas and 

Happy New Year and a prosperous and healthy 2017. 

 

NU ALPHA, MERRITT ISLAND 
For Nu Alpha it’s always “the season”…for 

cheerful giving, service, friendship and going the extra mile 

for the community.  This autumn has been no different in 

that respect.  In spite of Hurricane Matthew in early 

October, we have supported each other through sickness, 

family crises and joy.  True, the arrival of Matthew foiled 

some plans, including Mid Year, but after a lot of clean-up 

work, we are still intact and ready to move on. This is a 

testament to our flexibility.   

We recently had a Tastefully Simple catalog party 

and raised money for Easter Seals.  We continue to give 

monthly donations to the Sharing Center food bank, and 

hygiene baskets to the Women’s Center and other charities.  



We have a heart for Hope for Heroes, and donate coupons 

and gently used items to the Airmen’s Attic at Patrick AFB.  

This not only benefits Air Force families, but all branches 

of the military, as they give back to anyone in the non 

ceremonies -commissioned category who comes in to 

“shop” at the thrift store.  (only they don’t pay).   

We recently collected enough money to supply   

many   wreaths in the Wreaths Across America Project.  

Several of us look forward to attending the at one of the 

National Cemeteries in Florida.   

We bring in snack items and money to fund 

postage for our military person, and turn over to Jan Hall 

for mailing.  We also collect pull tabs to be delivered to the 

nearest Ronald McDonald house in Orlando.  There are 

other plans that are still incubating that we hope to carry 

out in, say… April. 

The annual Olde Bags and Baskets luncheon and 

auction is scheduled for February 18, 2017, and tickets are 

now available.  Please view our ad at the 

www.esaflorida.net web page.  We have been able to keep 

the price the same as it has always been, and hope you will 

be able to join us this year. 

Our recent 

meetings since the 

October Lamp have 

consisted of a 

costume party 

themed meeting in 

October and a “This 

is Us” themed 

meeting in 

November.  We 

learned a little 

something new 

about each 

member in 

attendance, and it 

was wrapped up 

and tied in a bow 

in the form of an educational program.  Speaking of bows,   

December will be strictly a Christmas party and January is 

yet to be announced. 

Our joys include learning that Josh Hahn is in 

complete remission from his cancer diagnosis last spring, 

and the birth of Jan Hall’s twin grandbabies in November.  

Mom and babies doing well.  This is also great grands to 

Barbara Dyal.  Thanksgiving will last all year long. 

 

OMEGA OMEGA, LARGO 
Hello Everyone! Omega Omega has been busy the past 

few months. We were very thankful not to be in the path 

of Hurricane Matthew in October, but our hearts went 

out to those affected. A visit to the Florida School for the 

Deaf & Blind is still on our wish list! 

Margie and Amy participated in the Easter Seals 

walk in Tampa on October 22n
d
. It was a beautiful 

morning for the event. We held our Halloween social 

"Alice Through the Lurking Glass" in October. 

Everyone was in costume as characters from Alice in 

Wonderland. Delicious 

treats and a few games 

made for a wonderful 

evening! 

The month of 

November was busy with 

our philanthropic projects. 

We held a yard sale at 

Roberta's Community Sale and 

also at Donna's with Top of the 

World's Flea Market and Craft 

Sale. Shoes were collected and 

donated to Clothes to Kids and 

supplies were gathered and 

dropped off at Fisher House at 

Bay Pines. 

Omega Omega is now getting 

ready for the holidays along with planning our dinner 

and social in December. Happy Holidays to all of our 

Sisters and their families in ESA! 

 

RHO CHI, WESLEY CHAPEL 
This past June, Rho Chi celebrated 21 years!! We 

have much to celebrate as we have overcome surgeries, 

illnesses, rain and high water this year.  Looking forward, 

we are going strong as we start this year working the BUCS 

games, volunteering at the FARA Energy Ball, 

walking/working in the St. Jude’s Walk, getting ready to 

host Bay Area and looking forward to Mid-Year at FSDB.    

Rho Chi President Vanessa Plummer is keeping us 

on our toes as we dance around to different sister’s homes 

for our monthly meetings and the wonderful meals that we 

share, not to mention the deserts!  

 Just want to thank Rho Chi for being there to 

support each other during our difficult times.  We are a 

unit, a team, a family and together we can/will overcome!  

  Rho Chi is celebrating Christmas tonight!!  We 

have so much to be thankful for this year as our families 

illnesses, surgeries are behind us and new babies are 

growing strong and big. Our busiest time of the year is 

coming to a close as the BUCS games will soon be behind 

us.  This last couple of months were busy also with the 

WQYK Radiothon and RUSH.  We continue to wrap and 

deliver gifts for children in foster care.   We look forward 

to 2017 with the challenges and accomplishments that we 

know will make us a stronger sister and chapter.    

Rho Chi would like to thank every one of your for 

the prayers that were sent to our families as they were heart 

felt!  In ESA love, Merry Christmas and have a safe and 

wonderful New Year!!    

 

SIGMA PHI, CLERMONT 
The Sigma Phi Clermont sisters had a busy fall, 



kicking off the season with the chapter’s annual 

fundraiser, “A Blast from the Past” on October 22.  

Celebrating its fourth year, the event drew a record 

number of attendees, with everyone enjoying the catered 

buffet dinner and dancing to a wide variety of music 

from the 60’s to the 90’s.  A gift basket auction and 

photo booth helped to round out the fun and festive 

event.  Included among this year’s guests was Florida 

State Council President Barbara Fry.  The yearly 

fundraiser helps to raise money for St. Jude Children’s 

Research Hospital, Florida School for the Deaf and the 

Blind, and Arnold Palmer Children’s Hospital, as well as 

several local charities, including Horses with a Mission 

and New Beginnings.  Plans are already underway for 

the Fifth Annual Blast from the Past, tentatively 

scheduled to take place during October 2017. 

Also this fall, Sigma Phi’s Pinky Barbour 

successfully ran for second vice president of the 

Southeastern Regional Council (SERC) at the November 

conference. This is an exciting time for Pinky and Sigma 

Phi, and her sisters are thrilled for her wonderful 

accomplishment.  

On November 27, several of the Sigma Phi 

sisters joined with the employees of the Winter Park 

Pottery Barn to help raise money for St. Jude Children’s 

Research Hospital.  The sisters staffed a table at the 

entrance to the store, 

talking with patrons 

about St. Jude and the 

wonderful work the 

hospital does every 

day.   
Pictured, from 

left to right: Shalena 

Lovering, Christine 

Bishop, Maureen Pringle 

and Sylvia Watler. 

Anyone donating to St. Jude was offered a 

delicious homemade treat, each baked and donated by 

the store’s employees.  Through these combined efforts 

that afternoon, more than $300 was raised for the 

hospital.  

The Sigma Phi sisters wish everyone a safe and 

happy holiday season.  A full agenda is planned for 

2017, starting with a special anniversary dinner on 

January 28.  The chapter will be celebrating its fifth 

year, and the evening will be filled with memories of the 

past years’ accomplishments, as well as a look towards 

the organization’s future goals. 
  

SIGMA TAU – CLEARWATER 
Despite the onset of adulthood in our group, we 

are still a lively group of ladies.   As we sat around the 

table tonight at our meeting, there was discussion 

of “years of membership” markers and the plan to 

celebrate.  In this next year alone, we have a 40 year 

member, a 50 year member and a 60 year member.   

Now, that’s something to puff our chests out for!   We 

are ready to present our gifts to our “Christmas Family.”   

We all participated but Joyce Sabella led the 

pack!   Some of her e-mails were evidence that she was 

truly a lady on a mission!   We have gifts for the mom 

and gifts for the daughter.   Joyce Sabella and Joyce Paul 

will deliver them to the Homeless Empowerment Project 

(HEP) tomorrow.  

Janice Dietrich reported on “Wreaths Across 

America”.   Statewide, there are 131 wreaths ($1200 

approximately) to deliver.  Janice, Janet Whiston, Diana 

and Glenn Koerner are planning to help deliver wreaths 

on Dec 17 at Bushnell.     

The Christmas Party will be at the Country 

Kitchen in Brooksville.   Janet shared that her secret 

sister finally sent her birthday present (her birthday was 

in May) and was trying very hard to figure out who that 

secret sister is!  An unofficial New Year’s Celebration at 

Ruthann’s for ham, cabbage and taters is an annual 

event.    

 Plans for a trip to Fisher House are in the works 

for February.   At this point, we’re planning a 

“Rush” brunch and then drive down to the VA to visit 

Fisher House.     

March brings the Leadership Meeting which 

Selma Pringle is hosting us at her condo in Orlando.    

Last but not least, is the Convention in May.  

More to come on that but watch for the registration 

forms and come see the magnolia’s bloomin!     

Wishing you all a wonderful holiday season.   

Hug your loved ones; say what you need to say to them 

and of course, a Happy New Year to you all!       

 

MEMBERS WITH NEW CONTACT 

INFORMATION  (Please update your 

yearbook) 

 

Nu Alpha Members 
Roberta Martin has a new address: 

10 Granada Ave 

Merritt Island, FL 32952 

 

Patsy Morgan has a new address and home phone: 

5140 Pintail Lane 

Merritt Island, FL 32952 

Home: 321-305-4030 

 

Epsilon Lambda Former Member 
Sara Meadows 

2106 Teal Bay Bend Lane 

League City, TX 77573 

SaraAMeadows@gmail.com  

 

 

mailto:SaraAMeadows@gmail.com


 
 

Celebrate our ESA Wonder Women of 
Florida   - with your Theta Tau sisters at 

Leadership – Sat, March 4, 2017. 
 
 

Name: __________________  Chapter: _____________ 

 

Phone: __________________  E-Mail: ______________ 

 
 

Registration:     $22.50 

Late Fee (after 2/26)   $  2.50 
 

Board Meeting:        8:30am 

Leadership Begins:  9:30am 
 

 

Please make check payable to : Theta Tau and mail along 

with this registration form to ð Verna Cornell, 1135 Partin 

Drive, Kissimmee 34744 . (Phone 407.847.3453, e- mail-

Vcornell1@embarqmail.com )    

HOTEL: Hyatt Place Orlando Airport NW, 5435 Forbes 

Place,      Orlando 32812 Phone 407.816.7800 (reference 

Epsilon Sigma Alpha Meeting) Cut off date for hotel 

reservations is Feb.10, 2017.  

RATES: Single/Double/Triple/Quad $109/night+tax (a 

complimentary hot breakfast is included)  Location: Hyatt Place 

Hotel – Orlando Airport NW. Sleeping rooms are limited 

(due to functions in area) 

mailto:e-mail-Vcornell1@embarqmail.com
mailto:e-mail-Vcornell1@embarqmail.com


 

       Epsilon Sigma Alpha International 

67
th

 Annual Florida State Convention           
 

    PLANTATION  CHARM  

                          May 19  ̧21, 2017 

 
NAME           CHAPTER     No.    

 

Address         Phone #       

 

Email Address         

 

Check ALL That Apply 

        Delegate               Alternate    Chapter President  First Time Convention  

 

         IC Board     SERC Board    State Board   Past State President  
        Office                Office               Office      Year                            

 

  REGISTRATION  FEES:       MEMBER   GUEST  

    FRIDAY NIGHT MIXER           $ 31.00               _______ 
       “Plantation Picnic” 

    SATURDAY AWARDS LUNCHEON         $ 26.00                _______ 
        “Plantation Harvest” 

    SATURDAY NIGHT BANQUET          $ 46.00              _______ 

         “Plantation Charm”        London Broil           Mahi        * 

    SUNDAY BRUNCH            $ 17.00                _______  
         “Plantation Farewell” 

 

FULL REGISTRATION FEE           $120.00                _______  
 

PARTIAL REGISTRATION FEE  (additional)          $   5.00                _______ 
 

LATE FEE  (Postmarked After 5-8-17 / additional)        $    7.00                _______  
 

TOTAL AMOUNT OF CHECK ENCLOSED    $             $_______       
 

 LIST GUESTs NAMEs          ___   
 

*   Special Dietary Needs             
 

ROOM  RESERVATIONS:    PLANTATION ON CRYSTAL RIVER 

[Please REQUEST ESA Room Block]    9301 W. Fort Island Trail       Crystal River, FL 

34428 

Telephone   1-800-632-6262                    Rates:  $123 Single-Double / $133 Triple / $146 Quad  

(+taxes)  
       These rates good only until April 27, 2017 

(First night’s room charge will be billed to your credit card when making your reservation)  

 

MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO- SIGMA TAU 5101  and  MAIL WITH COMPLETED FORM TO: 

        Janice Dietrich 

        15479 Brookridge Blvd. 

        Brooksville, FL 34613-5002 
Jdietri2@tampabay.rr.com     352.597.4735  

 

 

mailto:Jdietri2@tampabay.rr.com

